Dear Jill-

The CCI Social, Behavioral, Biological, Mathematical and Physical Sciences Subcommittee carefully considered the course change requests for both Animal Sciences 200 and H200.  While the courses have significant merit for Animal Science majors, we have concluded that they cannot be approved for GEC status in Biological Sciences, because they do not meet the Goals and Expected Learning Outcomes with regard to principles and theories (see p.32 of the ASC Curriculum and Assessment Operations Manual here: http://artsandsciences.osu.edu/currofc/resources/CCIManual.pdf ).  Evolutionary theory is the single most important unifying concept in biology, and substantial instructional effort must be devoted to achieve student understanding of this theory.  We find little evidence in the syllabi of these courses of explicit goals or lecture topics devoted to evolutionary theory.  Instead the syllabi describe an important core courses for students majoring in the specialty of Animal Science.  We feel that AS 200 would be an attractive and appropriate course in a two-course sequence that would satisfy the GEC requirement in Natural Sciences

Therefore, we have approved AS 200 and AS H200 as GEC courses when taken as a two-course sequence with Biology 101 for BA students only.

The entry in the Course Offerings Bulletin could read:  “Satisfies the GEC requirement for biological science when taken in a two-course sequence with Biology 101 for BA students”.  
 Please direct any responses or comments to ASC Curriculum and Assessment Program Assistant Ron Severtis at severtis.2@osu.edu .  We look forward to your response.
 Sincerely,
CCI Sciences Subcommittee
